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19th January 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

Advice to All Parents
We have been advised of a number of positive cases of Covid-19 in school, both staff and pupils.  We are continuing to monitor the situation and we are working closely with the UK Health Security Agency and the Local Authority Public Health Team. This letter is to inform you of the current situation and provide advice on how to support your child. Please be reassured that for most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness.
The school remains open and providing your child remains well, they can continue to attend school as normal. We will keep this under review. There is currently a class group that have reverted to a class bubble to try and reduce risk and with regret we have had to close a class group today which we hope will reopen next Monday 24th January 2022. 
We have critical levels of staffing across the school as over 25% of our school workforce are currently absent from school due to COVID absence or other reasons. Please be prepared for class closures at short notice. You will receive a text message or phone call as soon as we are aware that your child’s class is affected. We receive updates throughout the day on positive cases and have to react to this as the school day progresses. We do appreciate this will cause impact on families and will not close a class group unless we have explored all options to keep pupils in school safely.
What to do if your child develops symptoms of COVID 19 

If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19, they should isolate and access a PCR test.  Anyone with symptoms is eligible for PCR testing and this can be arranged via https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test or by calling 119.  

Symptoms

The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are recent onset of:

· new continuous cough and/or

· high temperature

· a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

It is also recommended locally that any pupil unwell enough not to attend school for any other illness / symptom also accesses a LFD test.   If you need access to a supply of test kits, please contact school reception.
For most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness.

If your child or anyone in the household does develop symptoms, however mild you can seek advice from NHS 111 at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-symptoms/ or by phoning 111.

Contact with a positive case

If you’re fully vaccinated or under 18 years and 6 months, you no longer need to self-isolate after close contact with someone who has COVID-19 (including household members). If you have symptoms, you should still isolate and take a PCR test. Those aged 5 years and over are strongly advised to:

· take an LFD test every day for 7 days, or until 10 days since the last contact with the person who tested positive for COVID-19 if this is earlier

· take this daily test before they leave the household for the first time that day

Find out when to self-isolate and what to do on the NHS website: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/ 

How to stop COVID-19 spreading

There are things you can do to help reduce the risk of you and anyone you live with getting ill with COVID-19

Do

· wash your hands with soap and water often – do this for at least 20 seconds 

· use hand sanitiser gel if soap and water are not available

· wash your hands as soon as you get home

· cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze

· put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards

· undertake regular Lateral Flow Testing which can help identify people who may have no symptoms but are still infectious and can give the virus to others.

Further Information

Further information is available at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

Yours sincerely

Headteacher

Kind regards
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Mrs Lorraine Dawney, 
Headteacher
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